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Introduction 

This is a sergeant's book, not a general's book. Generals 
concentrate on espousing theory and planning grand 
strategies. Sergeants concentrate on mustering a group of 
people, supplying them with the equipment, knowledge, and 
tactics to undertake a task, and accomplishing that task as 
efficiently as possible. We programmers, the ones on the 
front lines of the application-development wars, are 
sergeants. We simply don't have the time to worry about 
theory; we are struggling just to keep our heads above the 
water and our projects under time and budget. We need 
immediate access to whatever tools and knowledge are going 
to help us implement our code in time. 

Within these pages you will find plenty of tactics to help 
you quickly become proficient in programming the EJB way. 
What you will not find is a lot of high-minded theory about 
why things are done a certain way. Instead, you will find 
practical information and lucid examples that you can 
immediately apply to your mission of deploying robust, 
scalable applications to your clients. 

You will discover that EJB significantly increases the 
efficiency with which you develop applications, while 
simultaneously decreasing the level of effort (LOE) 
necessary to maintain those applications. EJB allows you to 
design and implement systems that closely conform to the 
requirements and expectations of your customers. 

(c)Roadmap 

The book is divided into two parts. Part I's examples are 
usable with EJB 2.0 or 2.1, Sun's Reference Server, and 
WebLogic Server 6.1 or 7.0. Part I is a tutorial to help 
you quickly get up to speed on the vagaries of EJB 
programming. The material is based on a case study for a 
hypothetical company that wants to sell books over the 
Internet. You are presented with the artifacts covering the 
entire life cycle of the project, from its germination as a 
business plan through its deployment on an application 
server. Of course, the bulk of Part I is cogent (I hope) 
code examples; most of us programmers learn best by reading 
somebody else's code. 

Part II's EJB 2.0 examples are usable with Sun's Reference 
Server, and WebLogic Server 6.1 or 7.0. The EJB 2.1 
examples are written primarily for WebLogic Server 7.0, but 
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please note that no application server fully supports the 
EJB 2.1 specification at this time. Part II is a reference 
manual covering the important aspects of the EJB 
specification. Here you will find exhaustive information on 
the nitty-gritty details and the common "gotchas" of this 
exciting-but-sometimes-overwhelming programming paradigm. 
Attention is paid to EJB 2.1's new or enhanced features: 
Web services, messaging and queuing, timer service, and 
SOAP capabilities. 

(c)Prerequisites 

This book assumes that you are already a proficient J2SE 
(Java 2 Standard Edition) developer. You should be familiar 
with the following aspects of Java: 

 [lb] You should be comfortable with Java's basic syntax. 

 [lb] You should have experience with the collection 
classes contained in the java.util package. 

 [lb] You should be familiar with implementing database-
oriented systems using the JDBC (Java Database 
Connectivity) facilities offered in java.sql. 

 [lb] You should have access to the Java Development Kit 
(JDK), version 1.3 or higher. The JDK is available 
for download at www.javasoft.com. 

 [lb] You need a copy of Sun's J2EE Reference Server 
(available at www.javasoft.com), and a Windows 
platform (NT, 2000, or XP) on which to run the 
server. 

The example code available at this book's companion Web 
site also runs on WebLogic Server as described in the 
Roadmap, above. WebLogic's EJB offering is the predominant 
commercial application server available today, so there is 
a good chance you will encounter it at your customers' 
sites. Evaluation versions of WebLogic are available at 
www.bea.com. 

You also need a passing familiarity with SQL (Structured 
Query Language); a significant portion of EJB is devoted to 
manipulating information stored in databases, which is 
ultimately accomplished via SQL statements. EJB insulates 
you from many of the SQL details, but SQL is still a handy 
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way to examine databases to verify that your Enterprise 
JavaBeans are working properly. 

Finally, this book (and indeed, every software project I 
have been involved with since 1994) uses Rational Rose to 
construct and maintain analysis and design models. The 
book's companion Web site offers a Rose model containing 
every diagram shown in this book; use of Rose is not 
necessary to fully utilize this book, but you can download 
an evaluation copy of the software from www.rational.com if 
you want to manipulate the model. 

 

EJB continues to evolve, as the 2.1 version demonstrates, 
and each new version of the specification offers you a new 
suite of tools to help increase your productivity. Each new 
version also builds on the previous one, so the earlier you 
join the EJB community, the easier it will be for you to 
quickly become proficient in each new release's features. 


